Alcohol Law Reform Campaign

The Alcohol Reform Bill deals with matters like the legal age for purchase, and giving communities more say about the number of liquor sale outlets that can be licensed.   It’s the Government’s response to the comprehensive review of the liquor laws undertaken by the Law Commission.

Unfortunately, despite the Commission’s strong recommendations, the Bill fails to tackle issues like offering huge discounts on alcohol sales – alcoholic drinks can be cheaper than bottled water or milk – or limiting the advertising of alcohol – the industry pays $1.5 million a week for this.

The Justice Select Committee has responsibility for hearing submissions on this Bill.    The final date for making submissions is 18 February.  

At the Community Meeting held in September 2010 you indicated you’d like to participate in making a submission on this legislation.

Members of the St Stephen’s Anglican congregation are trying to encourage a large number of Hibiscus Coast people to let MPs know they’re very concerned about the $5.3 billion damage alcohol abuse causes each year, and that they consider the proposed reforms inadequate.

With the aim of increasing people’s understanding of what the Reform Bill proposes, and of outlining the Bill’s shortcomings, we’ve arranged a workshop to assist those who want to make submissions or write to MPs.

The workshop will be held in St Stephen’s Church Hall, Whangaparaoa,

on Thursday 27 January, from 2.00 till 4.30pm.  

I hope you’ll be able to attend and support this campaign in the way you consider best.   

We realise that some won’t be able to attend a day-time meeting and hope to repeat the workshop on an evening early in February.    If you’d prefer to attend an evening session please let me know in the near future.

Please contact me by email or telephone if you have any questions.

Graham Lamont

(09-424-4599)

